CAPITAL DISTRICT KIWANIS FOUNDATION, INC.
Meeting of the Board of Directors                                                                                                                                                                      May 20, 2023
The 232nd meeting of the Board of Directors of the Capital District Kiwanis Foundation was by Zoom on May, 20 2023. President Ed Daley opened the meeting at 12:00pm; Hiawatha led the Pledge of Allegiance and Dave Laraba gave the invocation. 
Attendance:                                                                                                                                                                                                        Ed Daley			Nancy Simonelli		 Dave Lurie		Hiawatha Nicely		                                 Larissa Cason	                Don Dudey	   	Bill Watson                            Dennis Baugh		            John Tyner		Charles Marks	                Jamie Arca		Mike Dasovich                                 Dave Laraba	                Milt Martin                           PG Elana Gardner    	Gov. Jen Wolff                                Exec. Director Jeff Wolff
Agenda for May 20, 2023 accepted.
Minutes of March 3, 2023 accepted. 
Treasurer reports emailed by Dave accepted.  
· Submitted financial reports through April 2023 
· Submitted the schedule for remaining pediatric hospital checks for 2022 – 2023
· Financial information was submitted to the Mark Frye CPA firm for the financial audit and Form 990. Dave will continue follow up on expected date of completed reports. Will solicit bids for a new auditor in the fall. 
· Currently $1.384m invested with Janney Group. Through the end of April 2023 the Janney account is +$146,000. A representative of The Janney group will attend the August 2023 meeting in Richmond to review the portfolio.
· Currently 68% of club gifts received, $3,500 in sustained giving. 
· Scholarship checks will be written when Dave receives the university information for each student. 
· May need a special Zoom meeting in July to review and approve the audit and 990. 
· Finance committee will meet by Zoom for the budget process for 2023 – 2024. 
Fundraising Committee 
· Sustained Giving - Elana – goal is $5,000 per year, currently at $3,520. Need more publicity. Hiawatha challenged members to contribute $25/month. Jen suggested an end of year and a spring appeal. Need to present a plan in August to roll out after DCON. 
· Need to get the word out to clubs regarding 50th Anniversary products. Need to sell!
· Charles Marks reported that Ducky Derby is at 16.1% of goal - $2,415. Directors need to promote within their division.  Jessie will continue to promote on our Facebook page.
· Larissa has the Caring Corner flyer ready to go June 1st. All directors should solicit baskets for DCON. 
Grant Committee
· Committee report submitted by Roger. There were 10 grants reviewed but 2 were disqualified because they were not from a Kiwanis club. 
· The board discussed the grants and changes were made. Grants awarded were:
	Kiwanis Club of:
	Project
	Grant $ Awarded

	Huntington, WV
	Tablets for daycare center
	$5,000

	Wellsburg, WV
	Playground seed money
	$5,000

	Botetourt
	Kiwanis for Kid summer program
	$5,000

	Front Royal
	Book vending machines
	$4,000

	Weirton, WV
	Piggy bank project for new mothers
	$1,000

	Westminster
	Building Better Play-ADA playground
	$2,500


Policy Committee – Don Dudey/Larissa Cason 
· The Bylaws committee submitted a draft of revised the Bylaws. 
· There will there be 7 regional directors and 18 division coordinators with staggered terms.
· Motion by Nancy, 2nd by Dave Lurie to add the Executive Director to 5.1c as a board member. Motion passed.
· Motion by Dennis Baugh, 2nd by Jeff Wolff to adopt the amended bylaws pending KI approval.  Motion passed.
· The committee will begin working on any policy changes. 
Publicity
· Jamie reported that Facebook page has increased 60%. Keep sharing and liking the posts. Pictures are a plus in getting more likes.
· Website address is: capitalkiwanisfoundation.org
Business:
· Dave Laraba reported that 2 WV Key Club have requested grants totally $1,048.42. This money will come from the WV Key Club Funding which is held separately. The committee recommends funding. Motion by Dave Laraba, 2nd by Larissa to approve the disbursement. Motion passed. 
· There will be a form online for Key Club to use to request funding and scholarships.

Meeting adjourned at 2:35pm.   
Respectively Submitted, 
Nancy Simonelli, CDKF Executive Secretary     



Next CDKF meeting will be at DCON August 18, 2023 in Richmond, VA
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